










From: Rhea, John
To: DL_Entire_NYCHA *G*
Subject: New York City Equal Employment Practices Commission Audit of NYCHA
Date: Wednesday, November 20, 2013 1:02:33 PM
Importance: High

Dear NYCHA Employee:
 
The New York Equal Employment Practices Commission has completed an audit of NYCHA’s equal
employment opportunity programs, policies and procedures for the period covering July 1, 2008
through June 30, 2011.
 
I am pleased to announce that NYCHA’s equal employment policies, training, complaint and
investigation procedures and case management are in compliance with the New York City Equal
Employment Opportunity Policy.
 
Further, in line with Plan NYCHA’s imperative to create a high performing organization NYCHA has
implemented changes to its equal employment opportunity program that will ensure that every
candidate is assessed accurately and consistently throughout the recruitment and selection
processes. NYCHA managers involved in the hiring process are receiving mandatory training on
structured interviewing designed to foster the fair comparison of interview candidates who seek
employment with the Authority. Another critical program change calls for NYCHA to develop a plan
to make restrooms and entrances in development management offices more accessible for
employees with disabilities. 
 
As Chairman, I reaffirm NYCHA’s strong commitment to maintain equal employment opportunity
practices for all employees and job applicants.  NYCHA is an equal opportunity employer and
provider of fair housing.  Any employee or job applicant may file a complaint or seek assistance
with an EEO matter between the hours of 8:30am to 5:00pm Monday through Friday by contacting
NYCHA’s Department of Equal Opportunity at 212-306-4468, or by visiting the DEO’s offices at 250
Broadway, 3rd Floor, New York, NY.   
 
Thank you.
 

 

John B. Rhea
Chairman of the New York City Housing Authority
Office of the Chair
250 Broadway, New York, NY 10007
Tel.(212)306-3434
Fax.(212)306-3823
New York City Housing Authority | www.nyc.gov/nycha
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This e-mail and any subsequent e-mails in this thread and any included attachments are for the exclusive and confidential use of the
intended recipient(s). If you received this e-mail in error, please do not read, distribute, or take action in reliance upon this e-mail.
Instead, please notify the signatory above immediately by return e-mail and promptly delete this e-mail and any attachments from
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product privilege by the transmission of this e-mail and any attachments.
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